
Dear Chair Klemin and the members of the judiciary committee, 

I urge a “do not pass” on HRC 3013. 

I am a transgender male who was born and raised in small town North Dakota. Growing up here 

has made me who I am, which is a kind person who is willing to go out of my way to help a 

neighbor. The small community I grew up in was always willing to lend a helping hand to anyone 

in need of it. Right now your LGBT+ citizens and neighbors are in need of your helping hand to 

fight back against this bill. 

Thank you for your time, consideration, and service to our state. 

- Austin Deppa 


